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Dear City of Claremont Owner/Resident: 
 
The construction of the storm drain on Foothill Boulevard from Mountain Avenue to Colby Circle 
is nearing completion. Before this work is done on Foothill Boulevard, storm drain improvements 
will require a full road closure on Colby Circle, from Foothill Boulevard to Santa Barbara, while 
this work is being performed. 
 
On Wednesday, August 21, and Thursday, August 22, Colby Circle from Foothill Boulevard to 
Santa Barbara will be closed from 8 am to 5:30 pm. This portion of Colby Circle will be open to 
traffic before 8 am and after 5:30 pm on both days. 
 
The portion of the storm drain improvements requiring this full closure is anticipated to be 
completed by 5:30 pm on Thursday, August 22. Should the contractor encounter any 
unforeseen circumstances, this closure may require additional days. However, should the 
closure be extended, Colby Circle will remain open to traffic over the weekend. 
 
Detour signs will be placed on Santa Barbara and Colby Circle, up to Wellesley Drive, directing 
motorists to Mountain Avenue or Indian Hill Boulevard as shown in the image below. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For residents at 708 Santa Barbara, The driveway on Colby Circle will be impacted during 
the closure hours while the storm drain work is being performed. Due to this impact, you 
will be able to park overnight on Santa Barbara beginning Tuesday, August 20 through 
Thursday, August 22. You will not be ticketed during this time. If you receive a ticket for 
overnight parking between August 20 and August 22, please contact the Engineering 
Division for assistance. 
 



We truly appreciate your understanding and patience while we work to complete this work as 
quickly as possible. If you should have any questions, you can find additional information 
regarding this project on the project web page at http://www.ci.claremont.ca.us/living/foothill-
boulevard-upgrade#ad-image-0 or on the City’s Construction page 
https://www.ci.claremont.ca.us/construction. 
 
You may also contact the City of Claremont Engineering Division at (909) 399-5465. 
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